Assunta Ferrante

ITEM NO. 2

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (PUBLIC MEETING)

COMMUNICATION C262

March 1, 2022

From: Eugenia Temis

Sent: Saturday, February 26, 2022 11:55 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca; Council@vaughan.ca; Maurizio Bevilacqua; Mario Ferri; Gino Rosati; Linda

Jackson; Marilyn Iafrate; Tony Carella; Rosanna DeFrancesca; Sandra Yeung Racco; Alan Shefman

Subject: [External] RE: File OP.21.024/Z.21.048 - 8940 Bathurst

Dear City Council,

My name is Evguenia Temis. My family lives at Strauss Road, Thornhill, Strauss Road is in the closest proximity to the proposed development. As such I strongly oppose any zoning by-law amendments to turn low-density residential area to high-density.

Adding, as proposed by Medalion, 3,500 people on the tiny piece of land

- turns the existing already highly congested during rush hour traffic into nightmare
- turns all neighbouring streets into parking lots and creates a dangerous environment for children especially
- schools in Thornhill Woods are already at capacity
- when we bought our house, we selected the area because it was not targeted for high density
- current auto insurance in the area increases annually due to the accidents volume, the new development would turn the trend from bad to worst.

I hope that my family voice would be heard as well as voices of all people who currently lives in Thornhill Woods.

Regards, Evguenia Temis